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NOTICE 

This notice is being supplied to satisfy §59.69(5)(f) Wis. Statutes and §66.1001(4)(f) 

Wis. Statutes. 

The Wood County Department of Planning and Zoning maintains a Comprehensive 

Plan under §66.1001 and Zoning Ordinance under §59.69 Wis. Statutes.  These 

documents may be updated or amended from time to time.  Under state law, the 

County shall maintain a list of persons who submit a written or electronic request to 

receive notice of any proposed ordinance or amendment that affects the allowable 

use of the property owner by that person.  This list shall be updated at least annually. 

Such requested notice shall be by mail or in any reasonable form that is agreed to by 

the person and the Department.  If added to such list, the County is required to 

provide written notice, including a copy or summary of the proposed changes, to all 

such persons whose property, the allowable use of which, may be affected by the 

proposed change. The Department may charge each person on the list who receives a 

notice by 1st class mail a fee that does not exceed the approximate cost of providing 

the notice to the person. 

Requests for inclusion on said list shall be made to the Wood County Department of 

Planning & Zoning by electronic or written mail.  (P.O. Box 8095, Wisconsin Rapids, 

WI 54495 or adekleyn@co.wood.wi.us).  Any questions can be directed to Adam 

DeKleyn, County Planner, at (715) 421-8568 or via the aforementioned email.  

Dated this 31st day of October, 2019. 

 

 

 

Adam R. DeKleyn, County Planner 

Wood County Department of Planning & Zoning 
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